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Provincial Circular No.223 
 
 
To:   All members of the Province with a registered email address     
 
 
19 January 2022 
 
 
Dear Sir & Brother / Companion, 
 

Investiture of the Provincial Grand Master and Most Excellent Grand Superintendent Designate 
 
The Province is delighted to announce that the Investiture of the Provincial Grand Master Designate, 
WBro Robert Ian Frankl, SGD [PGStB], as Right Worshipful Provincial Grand Master for the Province of East 
Lancashire and Most Excellent Grand Superintendent in and over the Province of East Lancashire, will take 
place on Tuesday 29 March 2022 at King George’s Hall, Blackburn. 
 
Please note the Annual Meeting of Provincial Grand Chapter, originally scheduled for 17 March 2022, will 
now take place immediately after the Investiture of the ME Grand Superintendent. 
 
Further details will be circulated in due course. 
 
 
Yours sincerely and fraternally, 
 
 
 
 
 
Provincial Grand Secretary    Provincial Grand Scribe E 
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